INTERNATIONAL SOCIETY OF HETEROCYCLIC CHEMISTRY
' DEPARTMENT OF CIEMISTRY
THIL UNIVERSITY OF NEW MEXICO
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 871006

NEWSLETTER MAY 1970

Dear Member:

This Societly was established in September 1908 and since that time has experienced steady growth
which we expect to continue in the future with your support. Now that we are approaching our
second anniversary and have the problems associated with organization and initial development behind
us, we wish to report to you eoncerning the functional aims of this organization.

Annual Ducs. In order to function it is necessary to have some financial support. The initial dues for
membership in this Socicty were $3.00 US. Regular annual dues for membership have now been estap-
lished also at $3.00 and 1970 dues arc now payable. July 1 has been established as the annual due date.
Persons who joined the Socicty after July 1, 1969 are considered to be paid up for 1970. Ducs for 1970
for persons who joined before July 1, 1969, and who wish to continue membership are now payable.

A form has been provided on page 2 for your convenience. Your personal check will be your receipt.

If remittance is in the form of a money order, UNESCO coupons, cash, or cheek other than your
personal check, a reccipt will be forwarded to you.

Inte-t'~-~! Congresses of Heterocyclic Chemistry.  As previously announced in the Journal of lletero-
cychie Lnemustry, the major function of this Socicty is to serve as the sponsoring agencey for the Inter-
national Congresses of Hetcrocyclic Chemistry. The Third Congress, which is to be held in Sendai, Japan,
August 23-27, 1971, will be sponsored by this Society in conjunction with The Pharmaceutical Socicty
of Japan and The Society of Synthetic Organic Chemistry, Japan.

Newsletters, One of the functional aims of this Socicty is to serve as a medium for the circulation of
announcements of meetings dealing with heterocyclic chemistry as well as other notices which may be

ol interest to heterocyclic chemists. Thereflore, beginning in September 1970 and continuing each year,
two newsletters will be mailed to members of this Society. These newsletters will be mailed about
September 1 and March 1. Persons who wish to have an annonncement appear in a particular newsletter
should send it to Mrs. Miriaim Mahn, Department of Chemistry, University of New Mexico, Albuquerque,
New Mexico 87106. Deadlines for receipt of announcements are August 1 and February 1 for the respec-
tive newsletters.

Announcement of M-~*ings.

1. The Third International Congress of Heterocyelic Chemistry, Sendai, Japan, August 23-27, 1971.
Informatiou regarding this Congress is enclosed.

Charter I'ligh*- * ¢he Third Congress. A charter flight from the United States is planned by the
Division of Mcdicinal Chemistry of the American Chemical Socicty. Information regarding this
flight is enclosed to persons residing in the United States and Canada. In addition, a lorm is enclosed
for persons who wish to participate in this flight. This form should be completed and forwarded to
Dr. Ruth R. Levine.

A charter flight from Furope is also being planued and is under the direction of Dr. R W. Balsiger,
8, Heckenweg, Berne, Switzerland. At this time additional information ix not available and it is
suggested that interested persons write direetly to De. Balsiger.



